



KEYSTONE VALLEY FIRE DISTRICT

MEETING MINUTES June 20, 2017 DRAFT

The regular meeting of the KVRFD was held at the KVFD East Station’s meeting room at 7:00pm.

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Scott at 7:10pm.

Present:

Tom Scott, Ed Hass, Chuck Persch, Ray Stackhouse, Barry Edwards, Doug Delestienne, Tony P.(APA  Tax Accountants) , Krystine Sipple, Bryan Walters
Minutes: 

Minutes of the May 16, 2017 meeting were reviewed.
Motion: Motion made by Chuck P., seconded by Ed Haas to approve the minutes as written.  Approved by all.
Update from Fire Company Representatives:
Chief Cazillo reported following:
Engine 1 sold for $45,000 – monies to go toward new Pumper Rescue

Utility sold for $27,500 – monies going toward upgrades to Sqd

New pumper rescue approved for purchase: 2017 Pierce Enforcer for $596,000 and new edraulic rescue tools being purchased from relief for $65,000.

FD capital fundraising committee chairperson, Krystime Sipple provider a report (attached) and building project discussed 

Tony P. provided FD profit loss statement for Jan – April, as well as a financial forecasting report funded by the District from VFS (attached). Discussion on the building funding and feasibility in which Tony felt was a secure and viable project.

Doug D. reported following: 

Subdivision plan for Martin’s Corner  completed in turned into Township for review
Potential buyer for Martins Corner property – awaiting subdivision
Treasurer’s Report:

A treasurer’s report of bills for the month of June was read by Raymond Stackhouse for Treasurer Vicki Florian.
Motion: Motion was made to accept treasurer’s report as read and approve the bills by Tom Scott, seconded by Chuck Persch.  Approved by all.
Fire Administrator’s Report:
Still working on reports to show costs, per call, per municipality for fire and EMS.

Attended several meetings for WCCCC Board of Directors and Gala event in which FDA sponsored on behalf of KVRFD. Requested reimbursement for $250.00. Discussion on the benefits of having the sponsorship at business events.  Chuck made motion to reimburse, Tom Scott seconded.
Letter drafted to Sadsbury Township on KVRFD expectation for any potential contract for service. FDA also reported a request to meet with Supervisor Schuibbeo and Manager Walters received. FDA, Tom Scott and Ed Hass to meet with them at East Station on June 28 at 0900. Letter will not be sent until after that meeting.
Wrap Up:
Lengthy open discussion about building project and state of the service.
Motion: A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Tom Scott, seconded by Chuck Persch. Approved by all.
Meeting adjourned at 8:11pm.
Next Meeting: July 18, 2017
Respectfully Submitted: July 10, 2017 Raymond Stackhouse, FDA

